Black Knights Car Club
Estherville, Iowa
Tuesday June 1, 2021 Meeting  Minutes


     The Black Knights Car Club of Estherville, Iowa June meeting was held at the Estherville VFW on Tues. June 1, 2021. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by the President Dennis Houseman. 21 members were present.

Secretaries Report:     The May meeting minutes were read by Gary Crandall; secretary. Minutes were approved as read.

Treasurers Report:     Submitted by Bob L'Heureux; treasurer. Balance of $7918.24. Thankyou to everyone who has paid their club dues. Dues can be sent to Bob L'Heureux at 1517 250th Ave. Spirit Lake, Iowa 51360 or at the monthly meetings.

Correspondence:     The Club received a thankyou card from Val Manwarren for the rose plant sent to 'Docs' memorial service.

Communications:     The posters are now available to distribute for Sweet Corn Days Car Show on Sat. Aug. 7 , the Annual Spectacular Lakes Car Show on Sat. Aug. 21 , and the Annual Spencer Airport Drags on Sunday Sept. 26.  This is a verry nice poster with the event dates and info. The poster also has information on Club meetings, weekly cruises and Rock the Roof in Arnolds Park. There are some new classes this year! Grab some posters and distribute them.
                                    The Estherville Daily News has a new owner. Jerry Wiseman has purchased the newspaper. Dennis Houseman has talked to him about covering the Clubs events.

New Business:          Because of Covid and delays associated with Covid some of our Club events will be closer together this year.
                                    31 model cars were purchased by a club member to be used by the Spirit Lake Middle School for a class. This is the same class the Club helped with two years ago.
                                    Back to the 50's Car Show is now scheduled again .Look on the net for info.
                                    Sat. June 12 is the Fairmont Car Show.
                                    Sat. June 12 is the Flag Fest Cruise on the Grand Spencer, Iowa. Between 6 --- 10:00 pm
                                    Sat. June 19 the Corvette Club Auto Cross will be held at the Rosenboom's parking lot. Starts at about 8;30 am.
                                    Motion was made and passed to pay $100:00 registration fee for the Sweet Corn Days Car Show.
                                    The Estherville Print Shop has Black Knights t-shirts for sale. Large sizes in black or white with or without pockets. Proceeds come back to the Club.

Adjourn:                   Motion made and passed at 7:30 pm

Submitted by:         Gary Crandall; secretary 


